
Board of Selectmen 

Special Meeting 

April 28, 2020 — 4:00 PM 

TOWN HALL AND TELECONFERENCE 

MINUTES 

 

Members Present: First Selectman Kevin Cwikla, Selectman Kathleen Smith 

Others Present: Bernard Dennler (Administrative Assistant/Teleconference Host); Denise Lord (Anchor 

Engineering); Valerie Belles (Senior Accountant); Brandon Handfield (Yantic River Consulting) 

 

1.0 Call to Order 

K. Cwikla called the meeting to order at 4:00 PM. 

 

2.0 Discuss and act upon awards for the Goshen Hill Road and Chappell Road Bridge Projects 

Denise Lord of Anchor Engineering spoke to the Selectmen about the Goshen Hill Road and 

Chappell Road Bridge projects for which Anchor managed the bidding process. She said they 

received nine bids each from nine companies. Following their review of the bids, Anchor 

recommended awarding the contract for Goshen Hill Road bridge to B&W Paving and Landscaping 

LLC of Waterford at $565,000. For the Chappell Road bridge, Anchor recommended awarding the 

contract to Pazz & Construction LLC of East Lyme which submitted a low bid of $688,000. 

 

K. Smith MOVED to award the contract for the Goshen Hill Road bridge to B&W Paving and Landscaping 

LLC of Waterford at $565,000 and the contract for Chappell Road bridge to Pazz & Construction LLC of East 

Lyme which submitted a low bid of $688,000, per the recommendation of Anchor Engineering Services, 

Inc. K. Cwikla SECONDED. 

MOTION CARRIED 2:0 

 

3.0 Adjourn 

The meeting adjourned at 4:08 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bernard W. Dennler III 

Administrative Assistant 

 


